
 

 

Gloria Christi News  

If then you were raised with Christ, seek those things 

which are above, where Christ is, sitting at the right hand 

of God. 2 Set your mind on things above, not on things on 

the earth. 3 For you died, and your life is hidden with 

Christ in God. 4 When Christ who is our life appears, then 

you also will appear with Him in glory.5 Therefore put to 

death your members which are on the earth: fornication, 

uncleanness, passion, evil desire, and covetousness, which 

is idolatry. 6 Because of these things the wrath of God is 

coming upon the sons of disobedience, 7 in which you 

yourselves once walked when you lived in them.8 But now 

you yourselves are to put off all these: anger, wrath,    

malice, blasphemy, filthy language out of your mouth. 
9 Do not lie to one another, since you have put off the old 

man with his deeds, 10 and have put on the new mané   

Colossians 3 
 

Dear fellow redeemed and baptized into Christ, 

It is clear looking at our culture and society, and indeed, 

the world, that we are entering into more difficult times 

for Christians who desire to remain faithful in trust, belief, 

and practice in life. More than ever, we all have need to 

encourage one another in the faith, to be steadfast and 

peace knowing that Christ has already won the victory 

over the enemy. As a fellowship, we take up the cross  

given to us and follow Christ who proclaims His Word 

and nourishes us in the Holy Supper as we traverse 

through the valley of the shadow of death. We call out to 

the world, ñrepent and be baptized for the remission of 

sins!ò   
 

As we do this we all need to look after one another in    

this journey. We are in this together. Take the time to   

introduce yourself to those in the congregation you do   

not know. Donôt wait. Look for ways to strengthen our 

congregation in faith, hope, and love toward one another 

as the Holy Spirit bears this fruit in each of us by the Gos-

pel of Christ. In the Church we are not separated from 

each other even when we forget that. A Christian is by 

definition joined to the Lordôs Church as an integral  

member of a body. Only as we live in the forgiveness and 

reconciliation of Christ can we move outside of ourselves 

to show love to our neighbor and especially to those who 

are of the household of faith, rather than a cold shoulder  

or worse. It is the truth of Christ that sets us free even to  

suffer for the help of our brothers and sisters in Christ and 

forgive them and bear with them their weaknesses and 

foibles. 
 

But the source of this love and outward focus is Jesus who 

comes to us in His means of grace. The Word and the  

Sacraments Christ instituted in His visible ministry are the 

ways He delivers forgiveness, life and salvation to us, and 

delivers Himself to us with the Holy Spirit as He is sent 

from the Father. Here we are joined to have fellowship 

with the Holy Trinity, who is an eternal fellowship of   

Divine Persons within the undivided essence of God.      

St. John the Apostle said it so clearly as inspired by the 

Holy Spirit in his first epistle:   

That which was from the beginning, which we have 

heard, which we have seen with our eyes, which we 

have looked upon, and our hands have handled, con-

cerning the Word of lifeð 2 the life was manifested, 

and we have seen, and bear witness, and declare to 

you that eternal life which was with the Father and 

was manifested to usð 3 that which we have seen and 

heard we declare to you, that you also may have fel-

lowship with us; and truly our fellowship is with the 

Father and with His Son Jesus Christ. 4 And these 

things we write to you that your joy may be full.5 This 

is the message which we have heard from Him and 

declare to you, that God is light and in Him is no 

darkness at all. 6 If we say that we have fellowship 

with Him, and walk in darkness, we lie and do not 

practice the truth. 7 But if we walk 

in the light as He is in the light, we 

have fellowship with one another, 

and the blood of Jesus Christ His 

Son cleanses us from all sin. 

 

In Christ Jesus, 

Pastor Frahm 
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Pastorôs Report: Micah Goeglein & Ethan Vanecek 
were confirmed on Pentecost, 5/19/2013. Two adult 
classes are on-going. Olive Daniels passed away on 
5/19/2013; the funeral will be on Friday, 5/24. Justin 
Hanneman, son-in-law of the Eberhards and one of 
our supported seminarians, will preach on Holy Trini-
ty Sunday. This is an opportunity for him to thank 
Gloria Christi for the support he has received. Larry 
Bol II will be entering the Army later this summer; the 
congregation is encouraged to give encouragement 
to him during this difficult endeavor. We will also 
have Aaron Vammer, Alex Clear, and Dan Eberhard 
going away to college in the fall. Thank you to Linda 
Bolland for the new banners she has designed and 
created. She is also working on a banner for the 50th 
Anniversary. We have more grounds work to be done 
in the church property (lawn repairs, shrub trimming, 
etc.) and some upkeep repairs (eaves, painting, etc.). 
If anyone would like to volunteer, please speak with 
the trustees (Mike Dorsey, Galen Monson, or Mike 
Schluter). Kirsten Ramsel is currently working 
through the library and planning to get items in order 
and catalogued so that it should be finished this sum-
mer and caught up.  

Preschool Director: Enrollment topped at 21 and is 
slowly declining as we approach the end of the 
school year; we will have 6 children for the last 4 
days of the month. Pennie has been gradually getting 
things taken care of in preparation for the closure.  

Financial Secretary: No Report 

Treasurerôs Report: (See current balances on page 
8.) Any questions should be e-mailed to Jan. 

Elders: Randy reported that the Sunday deaconsô 
schedule is complete for June. Our available number 
of deacons will be down to three; Micah Lileôs last 
Sunday here was 5/19, and Travis Goeglein will only 
be available as a substitute after June until they 
move to Yuma. 

Trustees: No Report  

Christian Education (PS/DC): The board will do 
what is necessary with old files and such once the 
facility is closed. Betty will get a list of contact infor-
mation for regulatory purposes from Pennie. 

Parish Education: Tracy reported that we have a 
few people who have signed up to teach Summer 
Sunday School. Material will be provided for those 

Sundays; for weeks that no one has volunteered, 
there will be no Sunday School. The board also    
decided that it is too late to plan an evening VBS for 
this year; they will consider it for 2014.  

Evangelism: No Report.  

Stewardship: No Report 

Youth: The spaghetti dinners provided for the Con-
firmandsô families was a big success. Pastor & Jen-
nifer delivered the meals and were able to visit with 
both families. There will be a Youth BBQ event on 
Friday, June 7th at the home of Frank & Janett 
Copeland. 

Parish Fellowship: Written report -- New Member 
Dinner will be on Sunday, June 9th. If anyone would 
like to help out with this board, please contact Char-
lene Wright. 

Finance: No Report. 

UNFINISHED BUSINESS:  

50th Anniversary Committee: Betty reported that we 
are making progress toward the purchase and instal-
lation of new signage on the north side of the Agape 
building. The sign will include our name and the blue 
Synod cross logo. We also will be requesting bids for 
new flooring in the Agape. 

Audit Committee: The audit has been completed. 

Furnishing Committee: Tom asked for the names of 
those who will be serving on this committee. Galen 
Monson, Diane Gaudian, and Randy Laughlin will 
serve for the immediate decisions.  

PS/DC: The Board of Educationôs portion of the 
budget will be discontinued once the final payroll has 
been made on after June 10th.  

NEW BUSINESS:  

New Council Members: Tom announced new Council 
members: Alex Antuna has agreed to fill the position 
of Vice-President, and Ron Eberhard has agreed to 
complete Micahôs term on Stewardship. Alex was 
given a warm welcome. 

Synodical Convention Offering: Tom explained the 
upcoming offering taken for the July Synodical    
Convention and what the funds will be used toward. 
We will use the inserts and collect a door offering on 
June 2, 2013. 

Announcements:  

Diane Gaudian announced that she will host the next 
LWML gathering at her home on Saturday, June 8th, 
10:00 AM. 

The Votersô Meeting will be Sunday, June 2nd, at 
1:00 PM 

NEXT COUNCIL MEETING:  

 Tuesday, June 18th at 7:00 PM 
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BEAUTIFUL NEW BANNERS 

FOR OUR SANCTUARY! 

Our Triune God  

in Word and Diagram 

The very name of God is Holy. At 
the mention of His name - Father, 
Son, and Holy Spirit, the pastor 
bows his head because the holy 
name of God is being spoken.   
All of Godôs people are invited to 
imitate the pastorôs example out 
of respect for the holy name of 
our God. Just as we put our hand 
over our hearts at the passing    
of our national flag or the singing 
of our national anthem, so we 
respect the holiness of His name 
by the bowing of our heads. 

Our banner depicts the true nature of our Holy 
God. It utilizes the Latin in homage to those who 
have gone before us who utilized this very English-
like language to describe our incomprehensible 
God. The word est means ñis.ò The phrase non est 
means ñis not.ò Thus, the Father (Pater) is God, the 
Son Filius) is God, and the Holy Spirit (Spiritus) is 
God; but the Father is not the Son, the Son is not 
the Father, nor is the Holy spirit either Father or 
Son and so on as we confess it in the Athanasian 
Creed (confessed by Christians since the fifth   
century.) 

Yet, we do not confess three Gods, but One God, 
in three persons. Does this make rational sense to 
us? Not in the least! Nor should it because God 
does not conform Himself to human reason, and 
we ought not try to shrink Him down to the size     
of our reason. We simply worship Him as He      
describes Himself in Holy Scripture and leave our 

understanding to the faith that He provides to us, 
that we may believe in Him and be saved from 
eternal death through the Son. 

The Triune God - Father, Son, and Holy Spirit       
is perfect unity, and in our historic liturgies we        
worship Him in a way that reflects the unity that He 
is. With one voice we give voice to Him by singing 
His own Words back to Him. 

Martin Lutherôs 

Seal 

Martin Luther designed this seal 
as a visual representation of his 
faith. (c. 1530) The following as a 
summary of the explanation of his 
design. 

The cross of black on a red   
heart serves as a reminder that 
faith in Jesus saves believers. 
The rose shows that faith gives 
joy, comfort, and peace. It is 
white, for white is the color of  
angels. The sky blue field behind 
symbolizes the heavenly future 
joy. Around the field is a gold ring, which          
symbolizes the blessedness of heaven that has no 
end. 

ñFaith Along,ò ñGrace Alone,ò and ñScripture Aloneò: 
These are some of Martin Lutherôs well-known 
teachings, presented on the banner in Latin and 
English. Luther preached, and we believe today, 
what the Scriptures teach, that salvation has been 
won for us through Jesus Christ. We receive     
eternal life only by Godôs grace that creates faith   
in what the Bible teaches - Jesusô redeeming work. 

Both of these banners were designed and sewn by 
Linda Bolland. We thank Linda for sharing with us 
her talents and her love for her Lord.  

Gloria Christi News 

It wonèt be long now . . . 
and little Miss Baby Goeglein will be making her appearance!  

Just in case you didnõt know, Travis & Jennifer Goeglein are expecting the birth of a 

little girl the first week in July. Add to this their upcoming move to Yuma, where 

Travis is already working, and you have a very busy family, especially Mommy!  

To help welcome this little girl, we would like to host a Baby Shower, but it will be 

with cards, no òparty.ó There will be a table set up in the narthex on June 9th where 

friends can bring their cards, gift cards, and/or gifts. Then, on June 23rd, weõll  

present everything to Jennifer & Travis. (Hopefully, little Miss wonõt be too early!)  



 

 

 

next on 

Sunday, June 16, 2013 

Before & After both Sunday services 

We will have Fatherõs Day gifts and Summer 
items  . . . books galore for your reading pleasure, 
Bibles, Bible covers, and childrenõs books, too. 

Stop by, and visit!  

You never know what youõll find! 

As always, if you have special     
orders, please contact  

Marlene Selden or Joy Johnston. 

 

Donõt forget to bring back your  
Baby Bottles  

for the Pregnancy Resource Center!  
 

OOPS! We missed someone! 

Last month when we listed our 
graduates, we missed one person: 
 

Mark A. Martinez, son of Lisa Larson, 

graduated from  

Colorado Mountain College  

Steamboat Springs, CO 

Associate of Applied Science Degree 

Ski & Snowboard Business 
 

Congratulations, Mark!  

YOUTH GROUPS 

& 

PARENTS! 

Weõre having a BBQ! 
Janett & Frank Copeland have offered to host a 

BBQ potluck for both youth groups (grades K -

12) on Friday, June 7th, from 6:00 - 8:00 PM.   

They will provide the meat and have asked 

those who are coming to bring a side dish and/

or dessert. There will be devotions, swimming, 

games, and other fun activities.    

 Copeland Home: 2600 Arbor Ave., Greeley 

      353-2109 

(Check with Janett or Jennifer for directions.) 

Please RSVP to Jennifer via e-mail or phone      

by Sunday, June 2nd. (jafrahm@mac.com or   

590-4636) 

 

 

JOB OPENING FOR ELEMENTARY 

SCHOOL TEACHER 

Trinity Lutheran School Greeley, CO   

will need a full time teacher for the 2013-14 

school year. The available position is teach-

ing grades 5-8. A preferred candidate       

will demonstrate a strong Christian faith, 

have completed at least an elementary        

or middle school teacher education         

bachelorôs degree program, and have 

a teaching License. Christian Lutheran 

school experience is a plus. Salary will be 

based on education and experience ï base 

salary begins at $24,200. Please send        

letter of application and resume to Trinity 

Lutheran School, 3000 35th Avenue, Greeley, 

CO, 80634 or contact Berlyn Clear at       

970-518-7935 or bclear1988@gmail.com.   
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Christian Resource Center 

You can help Support Lifeõs  
Ups and Downs by:  

 
1) Picking up a bottle on Motherõs 
       Day 

2) Fill it with change, dollar bills,  
          or checks  

3) Return your bottle on Fatherõs 
       Day 

mailto:bclear1988@gmail.com


 

 

Sunday, June 9th 

12:00 pm 
(immediately following  
the late service) 

 
Itôs time to ñofficiallyò welcome a new group of 
members to the Gloria Christi family!  
Meet them by name right now, and then meet 
them by face at the luncheon! 

  Todd & Christy Copeland,  
    Alexis & Trevor 

  Sharon Ferguson  

  Jacob & Mindy Hein & Houston  

  Fred & Faye Mann 

  Gene Oblander 

  Dan & Sandy Ramlo & Logan 

  Scott & Lani Sorensen 

  Connie Winter 

Current members are asked to bring a main 
dish and a salad or side dish, large enough     
to share with your family and then some.    
(The ñnewò members do not need to bring any-
thing; they are the guests of honor.) The Board 
of Parish Fellowship will provide beverages 
and a cake for dessert.  

Letôs give our newest members a warm and 
heart-felt Gloria Christi welcome! 

 

 

 

Plans for  

Summer Sunday School  

The Board of Parish Education has 

requested volunteers to teach Sunday 

School this summer, just one or two 

weeks. We currently have 2 people 

who have signed up for several weeks. 

Our plan, then, is to offer Sunday School on the 

weeks that we have a teacher available. On weeks 

when there is no teacher, there will be activity 

sheets available for the children in the Agape  

Center where Adult Bible Class meets.  We can still 

use volunteers; just add your name to the list on 

the office window.  

 

CALLING ALL 

LADIES! 

Join us on 

Saturday, June 8th 

10:00 AM 

for a time of fellowship and study. 

We will meet at the home of our hostess,  

Diane Gaudian, 

4414 W. 31st Street, Greeley. 

We would love to have a good group of gals! 

If you need directions, call Diane at 371-5950. 

If you would like a ride, call Betty in the  

church office 353-2554.  
 

Join Us For a  

Fantastic Family Fun  

Event! 

Wednesday, June 12, 2013  

6:00 - 8:00 PM 

Fort Fun  
1513 E. Mulberry  

Fort Collins  

 

Buy Your Tickets at the Door  

$10 - Adult       $8 - Child 

UNLIMITED Bumper Cars, Slide Riding  

and Miniature Golf!  

There will lots of fun as well as door prizes will 

be given away that evening.  

Please join us to kick off the summer and  

help support  

Lutheran Family Services.  

 

 

 

 

 

Family Fort FUNdraiser!  
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The Board of  

Parish Fellowship  

Needs YOU! 

Our Board of Parish Fellowship is in need of a 

few more helping hands. This is the board that  

is responsible for all the fellowship times       

that usually revolve around FOOD . . . Coffee  

Fellowship, potluck meals, pie socials, game 

nights (with dessert), etc. We all enjoy the     

outcome of their hard work, but the number of 

people currently serving on the board is getting 

low, and although the ladies are perfectly       

capable of planning events, some of them just 

cannot be setting up tables and chairs and doing 

the heavy physical work. They need help!  

Our next big event is the New Member Potluck 

on Sunday, June 9th. We need people to assist 

with set - up and clean - up as well as helping    

out with the meal itself. Please consider     

scheduling  a little extra time that day, and offer 

your assistance. Just add your name to the     

sign - up on the office window on the appropriate 

sheet. Thank you for your gracious help!  

 

SPEAKING OF THE  

PARISH FELLOWSHIP LADIES . . .  

Every so often I hear folks ask about what the 
Coffee Fellowship donations are used for.   

Well, of course they buy coffee! What Lutheran 
church would be able to function without     
coffee? However, I donôt think even our most 

serious coffee people could drink THAT much 
coffee!  
So the ladies look for other things that need to 

be taken care of around here, especially things 
relating to the kitchen and, you guessed it, 
FOOD! They recently did some shopping 

around, looking for the best deals, and       
purchased new vinyl tablecloths for our food 
functions . . . I mean, meals. The old vinyl 

ones had seen better days, and now weôll have 
nice new table coverings for our upcoming   
anniversary!  

And so, to our Board of Parish Fellowship gals, 
we say . . .  
 

 
 

The Anniversary Committee has been hard at work 
on the outdoor lettering project (new signage on 
the north side of the Agape Center). Together with 
Scott from Biltrite Signs, they have just about      
decided on the lettering and size of the blue synod 
cross logo. Once the order has been placed, it 
should take about 4 weeks, and we will have a 
beautiful sign that will be easily visible from the 
street so that anyone driving by will know where 
Gloria Christi Lutheran Church is located!  There 
are a couple of digital worksheets showing the    
lettering and cross in the narthex; one is on the  
bulletin board, and one on the table by the 50th  
Anniversary collection bank.  

We are still taking donations for our big upcoming 
celebration. You can put your òpocket changeó in 
the bank on the table, or if you would prefer to 
write a check, you can use one of the anniversary 
envelopes which are located on the table as well as 
in the pews. 

If you have any questions about the projects,        
upcoming events, or how you might be able to help, 
please contact either Bev Antuna (353-5104) or Joy 
Johnston (506-1531). 
 

Confirmation Dinner Baskets 

Thank you to all the youth group families who 

prepared and donated delicious food items    

for the confirmation spaghetti dinner baskets. 

Both the Vaneceks and Goegleins and their   

extended families were glad to have Saturday 

evening supper prepared and delivered to   

their homes. Pastor and Jennifer enjoyed being 

the bearers of the tasty provisions. A salad of 

fresh baby spring mix and tomatoes, along  

with garlic bread, accompanied the main  

course of spaghetti and meat sauce. Much to 

the delight of Ethan and   

Micah, homemade cake and 

cupcakes topped off the 

feast! 
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òThe Glory of Christ  
Shining Forthó 

John 1:14 
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Another school year has come and gone, and 

this also includes Gloria Christiõs Bible Study 

groups. 

The LifeLight group has just completed the 

study of the Gospel of John, an absolutely 

GREAT study for any Christian! We once 

again want to thank Randy Laughlin for head-

ing up this group and serving as facilitator. This 

coming fall we will dive into the book of Job. 

The Wednesday morning Menõs Bible Study 

and Womenõs Bible Study groups will recess 

for the summer, as many of our participants 

will be out of town. We will, however, come 

together and return to our studies in September. 

 

TREASURERôS REPORT 

April 2013 
Current 
Month 

Year to Date 

Weekly Offerings $ 11,672.38 $ 53,454.04 

Mortgage Offerings 450.00 3,880.00 

Special Services 0 2,942.00 

Non-Budgeted Income 0 561.31 

Church Income $ 12,122.38 $ 60,836.35 

Church Expenses 15,206.02 67,293.71 

Net Church Activity $ (3,083.64) $ (6,457.36) 

PS/DC Income $   6,726.02 $ 27,979.15 

PSNon-budget Income       7.00       647.20 

PS/DC Expenses 8,411.74 26,132.03 

Net PS/DC Activity $ (1,678.72) $   2,494.32 

   

Net Activities $ (4,762.36) $ (3,963.04) 
   

District Missions $      291.81 $     291.81 

Almost everyone knows a   

family  member or  friend that 

is not a Christian. How to reach 

out to these loved ones and 

share Christ can be a struggle. 

Many people donôt know how  

to share their faith and are   

unsure if they are saying the 

right words.  
 

In What They Need to Hear author Klemet I.     

Preus shares the ninety-one letters he wrote to    

his dying father-in-law, Lloyd, who was not a  

Christian. Thankfully the Lord worked through these 

letters, and Lloyd became a Christian before his 

death. The short devotional-in-nature letters in   

this book can be used as a template for you to   

follow with your own Lloyd ï that person in       

your life who is questioning God and the Church. 
 

In addition to a topical index, two inspirational 

postcards are included in this book to help you    

get started reaching out to your Lloyd.  
 

ñI know that I will see Lloyd again someday. When 

Christ comes in His glory, we will both bow before 

his throne. We will both eat with joy the fruit from 

the tree of life, which is our Lord.ò 

Excerpt from What They Need to Hear 

Klement I. Preus  

This is a new book (May 2013) and is available 

through Concordia Publishing House. Itôs topic is 

timely, something that so many of us can relate to. 

The book is in paperback, 208 pages, and easy to 

read. At just $16.00 a copy, consider getting a copy 

for yourself.  

We have an order sheet posted on the office     
window. If you would like to order a copy, just   
add your name to the list. You can pay for it now, 
or upon arrival. Checks should be made payable to 
ñGloria Christi.ò 

 

If you prefer your 
books in electronic 
form, just go to  

Amazon.com where you can purchase and down-
load it there!  

(Or copy & paste the link: https://

www.cph.org/p -22276-what-they-

need-to-hear-kindle-edition.aspx?

SearchTerm=What%20They%

20Need%20to%20Hear) 



 

 

2013  

National  

Offering  
 

Every three years LCMS households, congre-
gations and organizations are invited to partici-
pate in a synodwide gathering of financial    
gifts called the National Offering.  Leading   
with a collection received in worship services       
during the 2013 Regular Convention of The  
Lutheran ChurchðMissouri Synod in St. Louis, 
this trienniumôs National Offering gives        
participants five choices through which they 
can share Christôs forgiveness and mercy     
both at home and abroad. It also affords   
LCMS   congregations and their members an 
opportunity to demonstrate their commitment 
to our life together as the worldôs leading     
confessional Lutheran body.   

For the 2013-16 triennium, five gift designa-
tions cover a range of Witness, Mercy, Life 
Together  efforts, all of which happen only 
with broad support from LCMS congregations 
and households. Baptized for this moment,   
you are free to join with your fellow brothers 
and sisters in Christ in sharing His forgiveness 
and mercy in a world desperately in need of    
it. Please join with others in support of this   
trienniumôs National Offering. 

 
LAST CHANCE 

FOR  

BIG SAVINGS! 

Last fall our PS/DC participated in a fundraiser with 

Subway. For a flat fee, we received coupon sheets 

to sell for $10 each; our profit was $9 per sheet! 

We still have a few of these coupon sheets left to 

sell, but only six. The total potential savings is at 

least $50, depending on how many coupons you 

use.  

All proceeds from the sales will go to Gloria Christi 

general fund. If you are interested, please see Betty 

Monson in the church office. Checks can be made 

payable to òGloria Christi.ó 

 

Are we going to continue  

selling SCRIP? 

You BETCHA! 

 

Our SCRIP sales have remained consistent for the 

past few years, and proceeds from the sales have 

paid for several projects here at Gloria Christi. Some 

of the projects have been primarily for the PS/DC, 

but many have been for the entire facility and 

church body. We still sponsor the recycling bin at 

the south end of the parking lot; this is something 

that we are able to do for our neighborhood and 

community.  

If you arenõt currently using the gift card shopping 

method, why donõt you give it a try? We have cards 

for all of the major grocery stores, and cards are 

now available in several denominations. Some folks 

purchase cards for their favorite restaurants; that 

way, while they are treating themselves to dinner 

out, theyõve also made a contribution to the church. 

One family buys cards for fuel purchases and keeps a 

card in each of the family vehicles. Gifts for grown 

children and grandchildren (or nieces, nephews, & 

neighbors) are easy to buy, and the recipient gets to 

spend the money! 

Questions? Just stop by the SCRIP table on Sunday 

mornings, or talk with Joleen Cary, Kirsten Ramsel, 

or Betty Monson. They will be happy to get you 

started! 

 

Do You Enjoy Landscaping & 

Working Outdoors? 

Have we got a deal for you! Our property, because 

it sits on a corner lot, has quite a bit of landscape 

upkeep. We have junipers & bushes on the east side 

by the PS/DC entrance that are in need of trimming. 

The flower bed along the playground fence has 

been neglected for too many years; there are suckers 

from the trees, wild grasses nearly 4 feet high, and 

old rose bushes that havenõt been pruned. The play-

ground & adjoining parking lot are susceptible to 

goat heads later in the season.  And thatõs just the 

plants! 

We should tend to the exterior buildings as well; 

rain gutters, eaves troughs, and downspouts all need 

inspecting. There are some areas which could even 

benefit from a touchup of paint.  

If this is something you can help with, speak with 

Mike Dorsey, Galen Monson, or Mike Schluter; they 

will be happy to find you a little project!  



 

 

 

 
 

 
 

The Gospel outreach radio broadcast of Lutheran 
Hour Ministries can be heard each Sunday on the  
following radio stations: 
    KOA (850 AM)  6:00 am  
   KFKA (1310 AM) 9:30 am 

 XM Satellite - Family Talk (XM170)12:00pm 

Broadcast sermons for June are: 

June 2 ~ "A Surprising Life For You" 

Lutheran Hour Speaker: Rev. Gregory Seltz 

Do you want to live a surprising life that makes a 

difference? Such is the life that flows from faith in 

Jesus.  (Luke 7:1-10) 

 

June 9 ~ "A Match for Mayhem" 

Lutheran Hour Speaker: Rev. Gregory Seltz 

In Jesus, mayhem meets its match. 

(Luke 7:11-17) 

 

June 16 ~ "Squaring Things Up" 

Lutheran Hour Speaker: Rev. Gregory Seltz 

Jesus "squared things up" through the cross in   

order to unleash God's mercy for all. 

(Isaiah 40:1-11) 

 

June 23 ~ "Our New Identity" 

Lutheran Hour Speaker: Rev. Gregory Seltz 

God calls us to receive a new identity, in Christ, 

bonding us together in His forgiving love. 

(Galatians 3:23-29) 

 

June 30 ~ "A Word That Changes" 

Speaker Emeritus of The Lutheran Hour:                 

         Rev. Ken Klaus 

A little word, only three letters long, and yet it often 

spells disappointment and heartbreak. What is it? 

(Luke 9:59-60)

 

June 2 ~ Second Sunday after Pentecost 

  1 Kings 8:22-24, 27-29, 41-43  

  Galatians 1:1-12 

  Luke 7:1-10 

June 9 ~ Third Sunday after Pentecost 

  1 Kings 17:17-24 

  Galatians 1:11-24 

  Luke 7:11-17   

June 16 ~ Fourth Sunday after Pentecost 

  2 Samuel 11:26-12:10, 13-14 

  Galatians 2:15-21; 3:10-14 

  Luke 7:36-8:3 

June 23 ~ Fifth Sunday after Pentecost 

  Isaiah 65:1-9 

  Galatians 3:23-4:7 

  Luke 8:26-39 

June 30 ~ Sixth Sunday after Pentecost 

  1 Kings 19:9b-21 

  Galatians 5:1, 13-25 

  Luke 9:51-62   
 

Please study these Scriptures each week to prepare 

yourself for Sunday services. You are also encour-

aged to read the ñChristian Questions and Answersò 

for communicants in the Small Catechism to prepare 

to receive the Lordôs body and blood faithfully in 

the Divine Service (p.329,330 LSB).   
 

For those who would like a daily Bible reading 

schedule you are encouraged to use the one listed on 

page 299 in our hymnal, Lutheran Service Book. 

The Bible, the Catechism, and our hymnal are the 

three key books for Lutherans to use in devotions.  

Besides this, it is good to be familiar with our      

Lutheran Confessions, the Book of  Concord, which 

includes the Catechisms.  See Joy or Marlene to get 

a Bible, Catechism, Lutheran Service Book or the 

Book of Concord. 

òYour Word is  a lamp to 

my feet and             

a light to my path.ó     

Page 9 Gloria Christi News 


